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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

OCTOBER 20TH, 2021 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. Roll 

call was read: Bechstein absent, Gross present, Morlock present, Lee present, Vandersall present, 

and Wildman present. Lee moved and Wildman second to approve the minutes as read. All yeah, 

M/C. Lee moved and Morlock second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those found 

favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Poggemeyer Design Group, Jack Jones & Jennifer Fehnrich, introduced themselves and spoke 

about the various services they provide to communities, various grants (Storm Water, Sanitary 

Sewer, etc.), including free grant applications, and can supply temporary operators for water and 

sewer if something should happen. Mr. Jones spoke about hearing on some of the issues we had 

over the storm sewer possible project, etc. Mr. Jones & Mrs. Fehnrich cannot change what 

happened in the past but hoping to maybe have anther chance on a future project to regain that 

client trust. 

 

Wildman reported that the Halloween Parade line up is at 5:00 p.m. at the village park and moves 

at 5:30 p.m. Trick-Or-Treat is 6:30 pm to 8:00 p.m. on October 30, 2021. Parade Route: Park to 

Main St., Main St. to Hutchins St., and Hutchins St. back to the park.  

 

Mayor reported for Joe that the tile on Elm St. has been fixed and Cam Tech was out to re-jet the 

tile. Mayor also reported that the Park District Grant 2022 have been turned in. Wildman spoke a 

little bit on Wood County Play (Facebook page) that’s very interesting, lots of play ground ideas 

for everyone including new equipment for handicap. Look at possibly seeing what kind of ideas 

they might be able to help Park Board with next year on new equipment, etc.  

 

Gross reported that Portage Twp. held a board meeting on the incident that Wayne Fire sent a 

letter too. The members were opened to what everyone had to day and various people voiced 

their opinions on the current fire chief. Mayor heard back from Morlock Asphalt and Mr. 

Morlock should be in town late this week/early next week to fix certain areas of the walking trail 

(believe not enough base underneath) as well as doing some blacktop patching were village had 

some storm sewer repairs done.  

 

Fiscal Officer had forwarded the detention pond sketch to the council members to review. 

Council does have some questions on the plans/sketch and would like Choice One to come to 

next council meeting. Fiscal Officer will get in contact with Choice One. No update on the 

lighting contract however, cameras are installed at the village park and the camera software has 

been uploaded. Installer mentioned Joe was looking at adding another camera. Fiscal Officer will 

get with Joe and see what needs to be ordered.  

 

Had 1st reading of Ordinance 11/21/741: 4-Way Stop at N. Watson St./E. Bryant St. Fiscal Officer 

will check with Joe if have more stop signs, etc.  
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No further business, Wildman moved and Lee second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

___________________________ 

    Council President 


